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Newsletter #5 

Thursday 20th August 2020 

Week 5 Term 3 

Principal’s Message 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

Thank you for your support during  Level 2. We appreciate your signing in or using the QR code and  

picking up your child when they are unwell or keeping them at home.  I am very pleased the way the 

children have easily adapted to using the sanitisers, taking care in washing their hands, and using 

good practises when coughing or sneezing. Here’s hoping we will be moving out of this level next 

week. 

Tomorrow is St Pius X Feast day we will be having a liturgy and some activities in our house groups 

to celebrate our school’s feast. 

 

Reminder: Next Friday 28th August is a Teacher Only Day children do not come to school. 

The teachers are spending the day on planning and implementing the Digital 

Technology curriculum. The events of this year have highlighted how important 

becoming confident using technology is.  

 

We have our cross country next week on Wednesday 26th. Notices will come home 

soon detailing the day.  

 

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

 

 

 

 

We welcome Katelyn 

to St Pius X 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

 

August 

14th—Amanda Rm 3 

16th—Zoe Rm 6 

20th—Andrea Rm 2 

 August  

 26th  Cross Country   
 28th  Teacher Only Day 
 September 4th Movie Night 
 September 7th Life Education Bus 

 September 19th—Quiz Night 
 

You can also click HERE to visit our website and see the 

school calendar.  

Melville Reorganization : Have Your Say. 

Planning for the future growth of the Melville area, the 

Boards of both Melville Intermediate and the High 

School approached the Ministry to look at 

restructuring the schools. The Ministry are asking the 

community for feedback in this area. There are four 

options.  

1. One school Years 7-13. 

2. Two schools Years 7-10 junior high and  Years 11-

13 Senior High. 3. Both schools stay the same 

Intermediate and High School  

and 4. Another option generated from the 

consultation process. Governance establishing a 

combined Board of Trustees or retaining  two Boards. 

Feedback/Suggestions/Questions if you have any of 

these please email  

SouthWest.HamiltonReorg@education.govt.nz 

Reminder: if you received a form re 

immunisation, please provide a copy of your 

immunisation certificate or, fill in the form that 

was sent home last Friday with your child. If you 

didn’t receive this correspondence, it means 

that the records we have for your child/ren are 

up to date. 

St Pius X jackets will be available for purchase from Direct 

Group Uniforms from early September. They are $60 

each and will have the St Pius X logo on them. Please 

note that these jackets are OPTIONAL, so only purchase 

one if you would like your child to have one, they are not a 

compulsory part of the uniform. 

19th September—St Pius X Quiz Night 

More information to come home soon!! 

https://www.stpius.school.nz/1/calendars/1-calendar

